
We had the pleasure of introducing Richard Mulvaney, Director of the 
Queen Victoria Museum and Art Gallery (QVMAG) to Tamar Sunrise at last 
week’s Meeting.  Richard has over 25 years' experience in cultural heritage 
and museum management, including being the inaugural Director of the 
Bradman Museum in Bowral, NSW and more recently, CEO of the NSW Rail 
Transport Museum, before moving to Launceston to join the QVMAG.

Richard reminded us of the wonderful museum venues we have here in 
Launceston, at both the Inveresk and Royal Park sites.  Richard shared some 
of the 120-year history of the museum and the interesting story of selecting 
the site for a museum originally.  Members were encouraged and enthused 
to visit the museum with family and visiting friends and relatives and enjoy 
the Art Gallery, The Blacksmith Shop, Phenomena Factory, Planetarium and 
other amazing collections that feature at the QVMAG. - PP Lou Mason
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New Member 
Profile

Name: Clark Thomas Cooley

Occupation: Administration, The 

Terrace Hairdressing 

Lives in: Launceston

From: Launceston, Tasmania

Why are you a Rotarian ? 

Firstly to give back to the community 
that has given me so much, and 
secondly to increase my social network 
with new and interesting people. 

What is one thing about yourself that 
the club may not know ?

I’m having my 21st Birthday, next year, 
In the United States; San Francisco, 
Washington, and New York City. 

Lynden Ferguson
Acting Operations Manager (Ambulance Tasmania)

This week’s Guest Speaker:

Member’s Minute:
Lou Mason

Clark Cooley and Caro Brown
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A wonderful evening was had at the Cock 'n' Bull on Thursday, 20 June for the Changerover from Lou Mason to Melissa 
Carlton, a special part of proceedings was DG James presenting Danny Gibson with a Paul Harris Fellow.


